

KEMNAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTE OF MEETING HELD IN THE WAINMAN ROOM AT KEMNAY VILLAGE HALL ON THURSDAY 24TH FEBRUARY 2000

I Present :- Dr J. Piggins, Mrs S. Milton, Mr D. Evans, Mr A. Davies, Mrs M. Wainman, Mrs J. Newberry, Mr A Thomson

Attending:- Councillor A. Leitch

Members of public :- Mr D. Caney, Mr P. Findlater, Mr G. Paterson Mr J. Mitchell,
Inverurie Advertiser Ms L. Gibb

Apologies :- Mrs M. Michie

2. The Minute of the meeting held on Thursday 27th January was adopted subject to the following amendments

Proposed Mrs S. Milton, Seconded Mr A. Davies

- 4a Victorian Lampost :-Painter to be asked to paint lettering which has (worn away d is difficult to read.
- 4b Notice board:- Hall Committee to be asked to *obtain estimates* for
- 4c Mobile 'phone masts:- Scottish Executive to *legistate to require planning permission* to erect masts
- 4d Mr Shinnie able *to* inform us
- 4e Vandalism to Buses :- causing the *evening services* to be withdrawn
- 7 Budget Cuts:- *Difficulties for Service Committees on Aberdeenshire Council*
- 7b *use of the Hall car park would relieve congestion*
- 7f *Community Council Map*
- 7g Fetternear Preservation Trust :- *Mr & Mrs Whitall have offered to talk to Community Council*

3 Matters arising

- a Wetland :- After some discussion Councillor Leitch said he would contact Linda Mathieson with a view to having a progress meeting
- b Glebe/Kirkland path :- It is understood that a suitable link has been made.
- 3 c Kirkstyle :- It was reported that the new road is open now. There has been no traffic calming , probably because it was not a planning condition.
Drainage :- David Evans had received a letter from Bruce Stewart explaining that

'Roads Consent' had been given for changing the drainage system.

- d A letter had been sent to Jack McConnell concerning underfunding of Aberdeenshire Council.

4 Community Safety Group :- due to misunderstanding Mrs Kate Rigby was not with us. She will be contacted again maybe for March meeting.

5 April Meeting:- Mr & Mrs Whittal and a Representative from The Roads Department have been invited.

May Meeting :-The Community Development Team will be invited.

6 New Business:-

- a It was reported that copies of 'The Independent' had been left lying around the village, a letter would be sent to the distributor.
- b David Evans reported conversation with Alister Bremner that a mobile phone aerial was to be sited at the Quarry{}
- c It was reported that motorcycles were being used in the proposed Community Woodland area . Councillor Leitch undertook to contact the Planning Dept. regarding conditions over fencing this area during construction.
- d There was considerable discussion on the meeting held in Kemnay Academy on the suggested use of the 'tennis court' opposite Alehousewells Primary School by those attending the meeting. No planning application has yet been submitted.

7 Correspondence :-

- a Voluntary Stock Transfer:- Meeting to be held at Woodhill House on Saturday 11th March. Mrs Wainman to attend.
- b Inverurie Town Centre Public Consultation :- Meeting to be held on Monday 20th March 7.0 -9.0pm in Town Hall, Inverurie. Mrs Milton & Mrs Wainman to attend.
- c Local Plan Consultation for Training
- d Waiting restrictions in Kemnay :- a plan and legend describing proposed double lines. Comments to be sent to the Roads Dept. by Friday 10th March
- e Subsequent to the bloarture of Steve Grimmond correspondence should be addressed to Mr Willy Munro at Gordon House.
- f Design Awards:- Suggestions for the awards should be in Gordon House by Friday 25th February. Mr Evans undertook to submit Kemnay Golf House for the scheme.

8 Councillor Commitments :- Councillor Leitch intimated that he would be talking to the pupils of Kemnay Primary School on how he became a Councillor
He would also be appearing on Grampian T.V. in a 'Homeless' programme.

9 Planning Matters:-

- a More housing at Milton Meadows had been refused
- b Application to build a house at Paddockhurst had been withdrawn.

10 A.O.C.B:-

- a It was reported that a caravan had been parked in the parking area allotted for those using the Pleasure Park at Bogbeth Road. There was concern that this restricted spaces for visitors to the Park. Councillor Leitch would make enquiries if such parking was legal.
- b It was reported that paper for recycling was being dumped outwith the skips provided in the car park even when there was room in the skip.

- 11 Date of next meeting would be Thursday 30th March 2000 at 7.30pm in the Wainman Room, Kemnay Village Hall.
This would be The A.G.M.

Dr Piggins thanked everybody for attending and hoped that there would be a good response in nominations for the new Council